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COMMUNIQUÉ 

 Downtime - GOC Data Centre 

 
Further to our Communique of 07 July 2023, the public is hereby informed that the planned 
downtime due to an intervention on the core network equipment at the GOC Data Centre which 
was scheduled from 21 to 24 July 2023 has been postponed until further notice.  
  
You will be informed of the new date once further communication is received from GOC. 
 
Consequently, there will be no disruption in our services during that period. 
 
Any inconvenience caused is much regretted. 
                      Registrar-General’s Department 
                                                                                                                6th Floor, Emmanuel Anquetil Building 
                                                                                                                Port Louis 
 

   

Date: 18 July 2023 


